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Thank you for your email of 29 October 2024 in which you request the following under 
the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

“Could I please request under the OIA the following briefing ["Non-paper: 
Recognition of Palestinian statehood", dated 5 April 2024], and any correspondence 
between the Minister and/or his Office and the Ministry concerning the paper (up 
until the present date)?” 

Background  
A significant amount of information relating to the Israel-Hamas conflict is publicly 
available on the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade website. This information is 
regularly updated and includes links to announcements, details on funding, statements 
and press releases, proactively released OIA responses, and responses to frequently 
asked questions. We encourage you to check the Ministry website before submitting 
future OIA requests, as the information you are seeking may already be publicly 
available:  

https://www.mfat.govt.nz/en/countries-and-regions/middle-east/israel-hamas-conflict 

Response to your request 
The briefing titled "Non-paper: Recognition of Palestinian statehood", dated 5 April 2024, 
is publicly available on the Ministry website. Accordingly, this part of your request is 
refused under section 18(d) of the OIA as the information is publicly available: 
https://www.mfat.govt.nz/en/media-and-resources/oia-29329-advice-on-palestine-
statehood-recognition  

Attached are the following documents, which are in scope of your request for 
correspondence between the Minister of Foreign Affairs and/or his office and the Ministry 
concerning the paper titled, “Non-paper: Recognition of Palestinian statehood”: 

• Email chain dated 15 April 2024; and

• Attachment to email “Non-paper: Recognition of Palestinian Statehood –
Unclassified version”.
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Some information is withheld under the following sections of the OIA: 

• 6(a): to avoid prejudicing the security or defence of New Zealand or the 
international relations of the New Zealand Government;  

• 9(2)(a): to protect individuals’ privacy;  

• 9(2)(g)(i): to protect the free and frank expression of opinions by departments; 
and 

• 9(2)(g)(ii): to protect officers and employees from improper pressure or 
harassment. 

 
Where the information has been withheld under section 9 of the OIA, no public interest 
in releasing the information has been identified that would override the reasons for 
withholding it. 
 
Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official 
information requests where possible. Therefore, our response to your request (with your 
personal information removed) may be published on the Ministry website: 
www.mfat.govt.nz/en/about-us/contact-us/official-information-act-responses/  
 
If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Corbett 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 




















